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From the Chair

Stephen Woods

From the Chair
Some Last Thoughts on Leadership, Tradition 
and Change
Because of our traditions, we’ve kept 
our balance for many, many years. 
Here in Anatevka, we have traditions 
for everything... How to sleep, how to 
eat . . . how to work . . . how to wear 

clothes. For instance, we always keep our heads covered 
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For example, rather than expecting our taskforce coordinators 
to be involved in all the activities of the working committees, 
they could serve a very specific function focusing on informa-
tion dissemination through programming, webinars, and dis-
cussion groups.

Leadership in the Virtual World
We are aware that the traditional expectation that our leaders 
physically attend ALA conferences is becoming more unreason-
able to due to budgetary constraints. Even though we recognize 
that some activities require some physical presence at ALA meet-
ings, there are many technological solutions that provide our 
leaders with alternate opportunities for providing leadership. 

However, some are making assumptions about technology 
that makes it more difficult to recruit excellent leaders. First, we 
cannot assume that all of our leaders have the technical savvy to 
run virtual meetings or to provide virtual leadership. Second, 
it is one thing to understand how to use technology and quite 
another thing to know how to provide leadership virtually. 

We need to seriously reconsider what types of mecha-
nisms and training we can provide for our leaders so they can 

effectively use the new solutions technology offers. We want 
them to be able to conduct virtual meetings and project with the 
same confidence that they would have if they were conducting 
a face-to-face meeting. We don’t want technology to be a barrier 
that would keep potential leaders from volunteering.

Creating New Traditions
GODORT has a cohort of new government information special-
ists emerging in our midst who have a wonderful mix of internal 
incentives to lead. At the same time, there is also a strong lead-
ership cohort of members that no longer identify with a tradi-
tional government documents department. It is imperative that 
we position ourselves to not simply change, but to create new 
traditions for GODORT that reflect who we are and the chang-
ing world in which we work

As Tevye did, we need to and ask “How did these traditions 
get started?” Do they reflect who we are? And are they useful. If 
not, we need to make some new traditions.


